
-----Original Message----- 
From: Diane Hunt @studio59ceramics.co.uk>  
Sent: 11 July 2023 19:47 
To: Medworth <Medworth@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: MVV proposal for an Incinerator in Wisbech 
 
Dear Sirs, 
I spoke at the most recent public hearing held in the Boat House Wisbech on 29th June at 6.00pm. 
I voiced my concerns about potential pollution of agricultural crops and the land in the Wisbech 
area. I do not believe that the flue treatment will adequately remove particulate matter that is both 
noxious and potentially toxic to health. Dioxin and heavy metal particulates that are emitted from 
the twin chimneys will fall on agricultural land in this area. We have Grade 1 land here which is the 
most fertile in the UK and agriculture is intensive, producing cereals, vegetables, top fruit, soft fruit, 
and salad crops. These toxins would contaminate the crops. Farmers have their  produce tested by 
food processors and marketers for minimum residue levels of contaminants. If these minimum levels 
are exceeded the produce is rejected. This would put farmers out of business.  
In addition there is a fear of long term contamination of land where particulates have polluted the 
earth over years. A real fear when the lifespan of the incinerator is proposed at 40years. 
I also supported all the other objections put forward by the other speakers at the meeting…. 1. the 
increased traffic volume on roads that already cannot cope and are single carriageway and in a poor 
state of repair never mind the increased emissions from the additional HGVs in our town.  
2 The threat to the health of the Wisbech public due to air and water contamination.  
3 I thought we were meant to be reducing global warming by reducing emisions not increasing 
them!  
The site proposed is just not suitable. 
Diane Hunt 
Sent from my iPad 
 




